
Town Of Lovell 
Selectmen’s meeting minutes June 29th, 2010 
Attendance- Bob Drew, Turf Ramsden, and Stephen Goldsmith. Larry Fox, and Scott 
Gardiner were also present. 
 

1. We accepted last weeks minutes. Turf made the motion and Bob seconded it. All 
voted in favor. 

 
2. Mike Mendonca came in at our request. We discussed the pay for this year’s 

summer coaches/staff. We discussed some beach issues and some of Mike’s ideas 
for the beaches going forward. We then voted at 7:25 to go into executive session 
to discuss some personnel issues with Mike. Steve made the motion, Turf 
seconded it and we all agreed. We came out of executive session at 7:35. 

 
3. Lisa Ackley from the Bridgton News came in. We discussed a Letter to the Editor 

that was in last week’s paper. We went on to inform Lisa about the history of the 
beaches and the patrolling we have used in the past. We explained why we were 
going to enforce these rules this year. We put an ad in the papers stating that the 
beaches were for Lovell Residents and taxpayers. Lisa will also be writing up an 
article about this. 

 
4. We signed a catering license for Call Me Ishmael Catering for an event being held 

July 18th on Sabattus Rd from noon to 5:00. 
 

5. We signed a gaming license for bean/bingo at the VFW. 
 

6. We set the tax rate at $9.30/ thousand. 
 

7. We received a thank you from Tim Warren for work the town crew had done at 
the Cemetery. 

 
8. Christian Hill is ready to be paved. Gary Patzlaff from OSHA came up to the 

work site and told Larry that the State was going to pave that road. There is a 
DOT number already assigned to this (#09-454352). Steve will call to check this 
out. 

 
9. We signed the warrant. 

 
10. John Smith, a Sweden Selectman, came to talk with Larry about some roads and 

gave Larry some information about bonding of contactors for work over 
$125,000.00. A copy of the State Statue is in the minutes. 

 
11. Wendell Smith asked at the transfer station if he and his company could pick up 

and remove the refrigerators. We told Turf to have him come into a meeting to 
discuss this with us. 

 



12. Adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 


